General Information for Summer Camp 2023

Group A: K-1st Grade **Group B:** 2nd-5th Grade

Thank you for joining us this summer!

The summer camp packets must be notarized before they are turned in. We have an exciting and memorable summer planned this year and we are happy that you are a part of it! Every week we will have the current weeks events posted at the sign in and out table. If we have to make any changes to the calendar we will inform you of that through a notification on the sign in and out table and an email. Please make sure that you are checking the calendar and your email each night in order to be fully prepared for camp the following day. Please keep up with your calendar.

<u>Arrival</u>: Wee care provides morning and afternoon snack. We ask that your child arrives at Wee Care by 8:30 so they will participate in morning snack and daily devotion. <u>Please check the camp schedule</u> on a daily basis to make sure your child arrives at Wee Care by the appropriate time so that he/she will not be left out of any field trips, activities or morning snack.

Please make sure that your child backpack is filled with an extra towel, extra clothes, sunscreen, bug spray, water shoes and an extra bathing suit just in case. (GIRLS MUST WEAR A ONE PIECE). If your child would like to wear a two-piece, they must have a plain white t-shirt to cover up in the pool. Please invest in a pair of water shoes for your child this summer. It is so hot and most of the times during our water activities your child will be walking bare foot on concrete ground. This can be very uncomfortable and can be prevented by a pair of water shoes.

Payment: Summer Camp payment is due Monday morning of each week. If you would like to pay for the month all at once you may do so. Also, please be aware that your charge for Summer Camp will be posted on a weekly basis. Therefore, when you receive your statement at the beginning of the month it will not include fees for the whole month. If your account currently has a negative balance please understand that it must be paid in full for your child to attend Summer Camp. There is a \$50.00 registration fee for Summer Camp; this fee is not charged to any students currently enrolled in afterschool.

Rainy Days: The rain may spoil some planned events or activities. If this occurs, we will have indoor games, crafts and movies.

<u>Electronics and Personal Items:</u> We strongly recommend your child does not bring any electronics or other personal items/toys to camp unless instructed to do so. <u>Wee Care is not responsible for any lost or stolen items.</u> The calendar states which days allow electronics or other personal items/toys. <u>Anything your child brings from home will be their responsibility.</u> They need to have their name on everything in permanent marker.

General Information for Summer Camp 2023

Field trips and lunches: Field trips are subject to change; please check with front office weekly for any updates on field trips. One lunch per week, morning/afternoon snack, activities and field trips are included in the weekly tuition. There will be some lunches that the children will be able to prepare themselves. There will be a \$55 fee for the end of the summer trip to Wild Adventures. If you have a Wild Adventure Season Pass, the fee will be \$20. Any "picnic" lunches will need to be packed in a Gallon Ziplock Bag and the lunch will need to consist of nonperishable items. The calendar states which days we are providing lunch and what the provided lunch will be. Parents/Guardians are responsible for lunch on the other days.

<u>Daily Devotion & Prayer:</u> Wee Care is a faith-based program and your child will participate in daily prayer, devotions, and will be a part of daily conversations about the gospel and salvation. We will encourage your children to ask questions about lessons taught here at Wee Care and to explore the word of God. Fifth graders will have the opportunity to meet with the youth minister of Fellowship Baptist Church. There will also be some Wednesdays that they will be invited to join the youth in their evening worship and bible study. More information about this will be provided for parents with children who completed 5th grade.

<u>Dress Code:</u> Campers are to dress in a fashion that is respectful to God and to the other campers. Girl's sleeveless shirt straps must be at least three fingers wide. Shorts must be at least finger tip length. No shirts with inappropriate language or graphics will be permitted. Please send your child in closed toed shoes each day. On water/swimming days they may pack an extra pair of flip flops if they would like. Wee Care camp shirts will be provided!

We have planned for a busy summer and we are so excited about all of the fun activities we will be doing! If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to speak with someone at the front desk!